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From the Editor:

	  

 

A PUBLICATION OF THE GAY, LESBIAN, BISEXUAL TRANSGENDERED ROUND TABLE 
OF THE AMERCIAN LIBRARY ASSOCIATION

	 This edition contains information about Midwinter 
Conference, updates from our co-chairs. Also enclosed here 
is a �yer regarding the times of the GLBTRT meetings during 
ALA Midwinter in San Antonio in January 2000. As this went 
to print, meeting locations were not yet available. Please look 
for them in your conference program.

	 A hearty welcome to baby born  to  Shari  Clifton and 
her partner. Many blessing to your family! We hope  to see you 
in San Antonio!

	 Please note that the next edition of the newsletter 
you receive will be named the GLBTRT Newsletter. Please re-
new your subscription and add a little donation if you can the 
GLBTRT itself.  Our new round table status also makes us more 
dependent on our members for �nancial support. See you at  
conference! 

	 Finally, I would like your input regarding putting the 
newsletter in electronic format. Would it be more useful for you 
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GLBTF Newsletter  (ISSN 1045-2893) is an o�cial publica-
tion of the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual Task Force of  the Social 
Responsibilities Round Table of the American Library As-
sociation. It  appears quarterly in March, June, September 
and December. Subscriptions are $12 per year in the U.S.; 
$15 for other countries. Send change of address to the 
editorial address.

Subscription Address: Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual Task Force, 
OLOS, American Library Association, 
50 E. Huron St., Chicago, IL 60611.

Letters to the editor, correspondance to the above ad-
dress care of:
 
GLBTF Newsletter Editor -
M. Callaghan "Cal"  Zunt 
or via email at:  cal.zunt@cpl.org

About GLBTF Newsletter 

FROM THE CO-CHAIRS
Roland Hansen,  Male Co-Chair  

Shari Clifton,  Female Co-Chair

	 The planning wheels are turning for both Midwinter and 
Annual Conferences. The Midwinter schedule appears elsewhere in 
this issue.  Be sure to check the conference program for changes after 
you register.  The Social will be held on Saturday, instead of Sunday.  
Harper-Collins has generously donated $500.00 towards the cost of 
the social.  This is great news.  Be sure to stop by the Harper-Collins 
exhibit booth and show your appreciation.  Since we are still in need 
of funds, we will again ask for $5.00 donation at the door.  Victor 
Schill is coordinating this bash, and I’m sure he could use som extra 
help.  Contact him if you are able to volunteer.

The 30th Anniversary celebration in Chicago 2000 is shaping up. Un-
fortunately, we were not able to negotiate with the Cultural Center 
Management, so we will have the event at a conference hotel.  The 
event will be Monday night July 10th from 6pm to 10pm.  As of this 
writing ticket prices will be $60.00 in advance, $70.00 on site.  This 
includes sit-down dinner and the presentation of the Book Awards.  
Tentatively we will have Nancy Garden as one of our keynote 
speakers.  Advance purchase information will be included with your 
advanced registration information coming from ALA.  Volunteers are 
still needed for various duties, especially on the local level.  Please 
contact me if you are interested in getting involved. Many members 
are interested in having a social before the Read-A-Loud on Sunday, 
and we need coordinators for both of these events.

The Round Table is also co-sponsoring a pre-conference titled “Gay 
Teens in the 21st Century: Access for the Future”.  Ann Symons has 
been the organizing force behind this timely and enticing event.  It 
will be a full day conference on Friday, July 7, 2000.  Registration 
costs will include lunch.  The pre-conference is being partially funded 
by the Margaret Edwards Trust.  I would like to encourage all Round 
Table members to consider attending. See you in San Antonio. 

Roland C. Hansen Readers’ Services Librarian 
School of the Art Institute of Chicago 
Flaxman Library 
37 S. Wabash Chicago IL 60603 
312.899.5097 312.899.1851 fax rhanse@artic.edu

	 I’d like to begin this column by o�ering my thanks to Roland 
for his handling of all things GLBTRT related during my maternity 
leave (including all the Midwinter forms)! Thanks too, for the numer-
ous messages of congratulations I received after Lettie’s birth. I am 
back at work now and happy to report that motherhood is everything 
I imagined it would be and more; my partner and I are truly having 
the times of our lives! 

There is exciting news for the GLBTRT as well. Through the e�orts 
of ALA’s Immediate Past President, Ann Symons, the GLBTRT will be 
cosponsoring a preconference at Annual in Chicago entitled “Gay 
Teens in the 21st Century: Access for the Future - An Intellectual 
Freedom Leadership Institute for Librarians Working With Young 
Adults”. Substantial funding in support of this event has been secured 
from the Margaret Edwards Trust through a proposal submitted by 
Ann. Roland and myself will be involved in the planning and will be 
calling upon many of you to help. In addition to the obvious bene�t 
of providing content that librarians everywhere are in need of this 
preconference is a wonderful debut for the GLBTRT.

As always, don’t hesitate to drop me a note, virtual or otherwise, if 
you have questions or comments. I’m looking forward to seeing all of 
you in San Antonio!
 
Shari Clifton Assistant Professor / Head, Reference & Instructional 
Services 
University of Oklahoma Health Sciences Center 
Library Phone: (405) 271-2670  -  Fax: (405) 271-3297
shari-clifton@ouhsc.edu 

	 The RT Elections Committee will be hosting a Candidates 
Forum for RT members running for ALA Council and SRRT Action 
Council.  Any RT member running for those o�ces who would like to 
be included in the Candidates Forum should contact the Elections 
Committee so we can place them on the program.  It is especially 
important that members running for ALA Council notify us, as we 
will be endorsing two candidates for 00 >>BDC 
BT
/T1.edu 



t

GLBTF Newsletter Winter 1999Volume 11
Number 4

3

Reviews are a regular feature of the GLBTF News-
letter. If you would like to 
be a reviewer or receive  reviewing guidelines, 
please contact: 

Barbara R. Stevens
GLBTF Book Review Editor

	 Email:  stevenbr@uwec.edu
715-836-2522 or Fax 715-836-2902

Book Reviews

Opposite Sex Gay Men on Lesbians, Lesbians on Gay Men . 
Edited by Sara Miles and Eric Rofes. 

	 The selections in this anthology look at gay, lesbian, 
bisexual, and transgendered sexuality from a scholarly per-
spective. What makes Opposite Sex unique is that gay men 
write many of the pieces about lesbian sexuality or lesbians 
about gay male sexuality. The editors describe the anthology 
as, “draw(ing) on the work of scholars and academics, artists, 
historians, and journalists, as well as the lesbian and gay activ-
ists whose practices create the ground for theory.” 
	 Topics include lesbian personals, gay male bears, 
cross-gender revulsion, and transgenders who change sexual 
identity. The individual selections take a variety of forms: 
essays, photographs, group discussions, and visual art with 
poetry.The obvious audience for Opposite Sex is the academic 
world because of the intellectual jargon. This is unfortunate 
since the subjects of most of the articles would generate 
much needed discussions around sexuality in the LGBT com-
munity. 
	 The article by Rofes about cross-gender revulsion en-
titled, “The Ick Factor” is an interesting theory about why many 
gay men have trouble working with and supporting lesbians. 
As a non-academic, I found many of the selections di�cult to 
read, yet I persevered because they triggered new insights.	
	 In spite of this di�culty, I would recommend this title, 
especially for academic and large public libraries because of 
its groundbreaking discussions about sexuality from the point 
of view of the opposite sex.
	 Reviewed by Susan Ballard
	 Assistant Director, Ritter Public Library
	 Ritter, OH  

The Other Side of Silence: Men’s Lives & Gay Identities – A 
Twentieth-Century History. By John Loughey. Henry Holt, 
c1995. ISBN 0-8050-6124X (paper) $16.95.

	 The Other Side of Silence is John Laughery’s history 
of gay male life as it unfolded in this century. The book is epic 
in scope but its beauty lies in its commitment to tell the story 
not of extraordinary lives and events, but of the richness, 
diversity, and passion of lives lived “o� stage,” as it were, in 
places like Omaha, Louisville, Seattle, and Pensacola. 
	 Gay life �ourished in all these places in the early and 
mid decades of this century. Laughery interviewed dozens of 
older men, using the interviews to enliven and personalize his 
substantial archival research. Laughery’s prose is jargon free 
and sustained by a narrative style that enables it to be read 
like an old fashioned historical novel with dozens of characters 
moving the plot forward toward its climax, Stonewall. 
	 Yet, The Other Side of Silence is not simply popular 
history. Laughery quietly, but persistently, advances an anti-
essentialist argument about gay American identity, namely 
that among homosexuals what it means “to be gay” has varied 
widely from place to place and across time. 
	 What has remained remarkably constant is the 
stereotype of gay men as emasculated, sinister,and predatory, 
�gures alternately of fun or fear. Happily, we have books like 
this one to remind us that gay people have always and every-
where proved that stereotype false. 
	 The Other Side of Silence is not only appropriate but 
necessary for public, academic and (open-minded) secondary 
school libraries.
	 Reviewed by Bill Thompson

Volunteer with the GLBT RT!!!
Join us!  We are always looking for energetic committee 
members. Interested candidates must be members of ALA. 
Please mail/email your nominations to the GLBT RT at the ALA 
address on the back of this newsletter, or attend our meetings 
during conference and see if you would like to volunteer. We 
look forward to working with you!
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	 Now Shy is involved with Erik, the father of her baby. 
As the two women reconnect, their intimacy revives, now 
complicated by their very di�erent lives. 
	 The strengths of the novel are in the portrayal of 
the complex emotions between Alta and Shy and beautiful 
descriptions of San Francisco and its residents: The City was 
a home Alta had found too late. How she would have loved it 
in her tomboy years, walking up those steep hills with smiling 
girls moving fast all around, and leather-men nodding at her 
with respect...At some points, Shy Girl seems bogged down in 
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